Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

February 3, 2005
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  M. Sadler, C. Young, J. Myers, C. Zoni, 
P. Barnacle, S. Deutschlander, E. Mannikka, M. Collins
Excused: F. Slack, B.G. Wilson, Y. Asamoah
On a Deutschlander/Zoni motion approved committee minutes from the 1/27 meeting. 
Acknowledged a memo from Dr. Lon Ferguson and a revised syllabus for SAFE 488 Internship that has Type II approval; course was revised but the writing component remains the same. 

Distributed proposal for LBST 499, Great Lakes, Drs. Kevin Patrick and Whit Watts. Issues that the LSC wishes to further explore with the proposers at a future meeting include:

1) resources –availability of vans; enrollment implications if vans accommodate 11 passengers and additional cost to students needs stated in course description; 2) rationale for dual listing – concerns about course material and pedagogy that are appropriate for two very different student populations (graduates in the major and senior synthesis students with little or no background in the major). Are the course expectations, assignments, and academic rigor different for each group? 3) course objectives –suggest behavioral objectives that identify expected student outcomes; 4) not possible for students to choose whether to take it as undergrad synthesis or graduate course – grad students would not be permitted into LBST 499 and undergraduates that are not Geography majors would be under-prepared for a  graduate level course; 5) evaluation methods – more specific details needed about the purpose and criteria for the assignments; 6) include a grading scale; 7) unclear whether this is a new graduate course proposal as well (GEOG 584); dual level courses reduce the number of seats for seniors needing synthesis; 8) how is synthetic thinking fostered?; 9) is attention to issues of diversity and minorities addressed in the course?; and 10) refer to specific guidelines for synthesis proposals found in UWUCC handbook. 
The proposers will be invited to attend an LSC meeting to discuss these issues.

New business – Carleen Zoni discussed an issue of concern that the PASSHE funding formula considers LBST 499 courses as lower level because they do not have a department prefix and they are interdisciplinary.  A discussion on strategies that may address this issue followed.  Mark Collins made note to discuss this issue at the next BOG meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:30
